P Q-"‘ NG 17

A,
i v )

Yoty g 7

o
oM

Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education
Region V
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF SORSOGON

Oct. 25, 2023

Division Memorandum
No. Qﬁéfs. 2023

DIVISION TRAINING WORKSHOP ON CRAFTING AN INNOVATIVE AUDIO-VISUAL
LEARNING MATERIALS

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisor
Education Program Supervisors
PSDSs/ OIC-PSDSs
School Heads
Teachers
All Others Concerned

1. In support to Deped Order 36, s. 2016 which aims to give all learners
equal opportunity to excel in relation to the standard set by the
curriculum and focus on their performance rather than to compete with
one another and the desire to develop the unique talents, skills and self-
confidence of our learners in the SDO Sorsogon Province, this office is
encouraging teachers and learners to create an Innovative Audio-
Visual Learning Materials dubbed as LETSTOK, thus a one day Division
Training Workshop intended for 35 District Reading Coordinators in
Elementary and Secondary School Reading Coordinators is being
scheduled on November 17, 2023 at Deped SDO Bulwagan ng
Karunungan.

2. This activity aims to:

a. develop and achieve the mastery level of the learners in all learning
areaqs.

b. create an innovative audio - visual materials focusing on the
different subject areas both in Elementary and Secondary Levels.



c. equip the teachers with the skills and information on how to
make an innovative educational video clips in all learning areas.

d. recognize that all learners have their own unique strengths that
need to be discovered, strengthened and soon be publicly
acknowledged by giving them rewards.

e. attract the interest of the learners and learn the different subjects
with fun.

f. Teach the different subjects in a very innovative way using the
famous social media application called Tiktok.

3. All expenses relative to the implementation of this program shall be
charged to school Mooe local funds, subject to the usual accounting
and auditing rules and procedures.

4. Immediate and wide dissemination of this memorandum is desired.




